



2ND VICE PRESIDENT

Damon Connolly

1ST DISTRICT

Katie Rice
2ND DISTRICT

Kathrin Sears
3RD DISTRICT

PRESIDENT

Steve Kinsey

4TH DISTRICT

VICE PRESIDENT
Judy Arnold
5TH DISTRICT

Matthew H. Hymel
COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR
CLERK OF THE BOARD

Marin County Civic Center 3501 Civic Center Drive Suite 329 San Rafael, CA 94903 415 473 7331 T 415 473 3645 F 415 473 6172 TTY www.marincounty.org/bos December 15, 2016

Felicia Marcus, Chair State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street, 24th Floor Sacramento, CA 95812-2000

RE: STRENGTHEN PROPOSED SAN JOAQUIN RIVER INFLOW
REQUIREMENTS TO RESTORE FISHERIES AND WATER QUALITY IN
THE SAN FRANCISCO BAY-DELTA ESTUARY

Dear Chairwoman Marcus:

We are deeply interested in and supportive of the State Water Resources Control Board's efforts to adopt new water quality standards for the great San Francisco Bay-Delta estuary. The health and productivity of the Bay ecosystem is vitally important to Bay Area residents, who depend on it for jobs, sustenance, recreation and an unrivalled quality of life.

We commend the Board's efforts in preparing to adopt the first of these new standards (which would set minimum requirements for the amount of inflow from the rivers of the San Joaquin basin) and to seek a better balance between the many competing uses of the public's water resources. Only a third or less of the natural runoff from these rivers now reaches the estuary, with catastrophic results for fisheries and water quality. The once great salmon runs of the San Joaquin River system have been destroyed or severely impacted, contributing to historic closures of the Pacific Coast salmon fishery. This has had devastating impacts to thousands of men and women whose livelihood directly depends on that fishery and has harmed many more in the seafood industry and those who consume its products. The drastic reduction in inflow also means that downstream water quality in the estuary continues to deteriorate, resulting in more frequent toxic algal blooms and higher pollutant concentrations, increasing the risk of exposure to contaminants for those who rely on the estuary for subsistence fishing and recreation.

The Board's final decision should be based on the best available science, ensure that enough water reaches the estuary to reverse these trends and protect the beneficial uses of water as required by state and federal law, and provide adequate protection for our Bay Area and coastal fishing communities, recreation, water quality, and the wildlife of our great San Francisco Bay-Delta estuary.

We are very concerned, however, that the best available information provided by scientists from fish and wildlife agencies, academia, conservation groups, and the Board itself, strongly indicates that the Board's current proposal will not adequately protect fish and wildlife, water quality, and recreational benefits in the estuary, lower San Joaquin River, and San Joaquin tributaries. The best available science shows clearly that more water from the San Joaquin River system is needed to reach the estuary throughout the year, and especially in the winter and spring.

Our constituents care deeply about the health of the Bay estuary. Earlier this year, over two-thirds of the voters in the nine-county Bay Area approved a measure to tax

PG. 2 OF 2

themselves to support restoration of the Bay's wetlands. During every drought period in the past few decades, Bay Area residents have stepped up to reduce water consumption significantly. Much of the Bay Area's water supply is imported from the Bay's watershed, and we know that many water conservation and management tools are available to meet our region's water supply needs while ensuring sufficient flow to keep our rivers and the Bay estuary healthy. Our region is willing to do its fair share to make this happen, and we expect everyone in the watershed to do their fair share as well.

We are united in urging you to revise your proposed water quality standards for San Joaquin flows to the estuary in order to fully protect our fisheries and water quality, and look forward to the Board's timely adoption of additional standards that ensure sufficient flow to San Francisco Bay over the next two years.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steve Kinsey, President

Marin County Board of Supervisors

cc: The Honorable Mike McGuire, Member of the Senate
The Honorable Marc Levine, Member of the Assembly
State Water Resources Control Board Members
c/o Jeanine Townsend. Clerk to the Board